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Clare’s Holiday In Ireland
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Clare spent July and August in Ireland having a lovely holiday with her family.  The weather was very mixed, with little rain but lots of  wind.   The family live in a small seaside village on the south east coast of Ireland, and the views of the Atlantic Ocean are superb.  Many of the houses are now holiday and second homes so the old village atmosphere and community spirit is disappearing gradually.  Great shame.
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The ferry crossing from Fishguard in Wales to Rosslare Harbour in Ireland takes three and a half hours.  The weather was sunny on both occasions so we stayed up on the top deck and managed to have no sea sickness.  The longest part of the journey is the drive from Worthing to Wales, over 400 miles, and that took over six hours.   
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During the holiday Clare saw the Tall Ships Race which went right past her sister’s house, and what a wonderful sight it was to see so many different ships all at once.  
The weather was glorious but the race was late starting because of very little wind.

The food was delicious as it’s all local produce, fish fresh from the ocean, eggs from the  chickens running free in local farms, meat from the local farmer, home-made bread, jams, honey, marmalade, and lots of rhubarb tarts and other tasty naughties.  Not to mention all those Guinness drinks but they are good for the blood!!  No weighing scales for Clare until she has shed those extra pounds!!!!

Clare – you have not put on THAT much weight!
Clare is delighted to be back at The Shelley, and together again with all her friends.



















Many of our favorites came back this month to entertain us and some new faces:

 
And who can forget the Annual Garden Party on the 27th in aid of St Barnabas and this year, The Cats Society which was a great success. Fabulously organized by Jeanette and assisted by many of her family, friends, staff and not forgetting Dominic.
A great many thanks to all who came and helped us support such worthy causes. We raised £200 for St Barnabas and £30 for the Cats Society – Well done all!
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2nd Edition 


August 2011





The Shelley Newsletter





We had a very positive response following the 1stNewsletter and hope you won’t be disappointed with this, our second attempt.











Welcome Home Clare





Clare is back with us after spending almost 2 months away with her family in Ireland. There is a full report with photos provided by Clare on Pages 3-4 – Our thanks you Clare.





Firework Display





The Worthing Lions Club held their annual fireworks display at the end of July and we were proud to be one of the sponsors of this great event which went off quite literally with a bang!





Alan – celebrating his birthday for the first time with a few friends and ….


…..a cake!














CRYSTAL PALACE WAS BUILT IN 1851





























REBUILT IN 2011 BY JO, OUR CHEF





ORGANISED BY ABDUL





CHAUFFEURED BY PETER, OUR QUIZ MASTER





OFFICIALLY CUT BY THE GUEST OF HONOUR





HALF DEMOLISHED BY SEVERAL AMIGOS AND THE STAFF





AND THE WHOLE THING WAS 


A PIECE OF CAKE


By Alan and friends





To Peggy who decided  to celebrate her Birthday quietly this year.





Jack who celebrated his birthday with his family.








Birthday congratulations: 
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Outings
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August was a busy month for outings. Some with Peter and Jeanette and others with family or just out and about alone no matter the weather…..








Like this terrible twosome





Or just enjoying the sunny days sitting in the garden – yes there were a few of those in August!
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Worthing Pier





Shoreham Airport





Littlehampton
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Bowls in Worthing





Ashmount Cream Teas





Tim West
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Jeanette and Peter are always on the lookout for novel places to visit or in-house activity suggestions; feel free to voice your opinion!








Please remember - suggestions are always welcome for content of the newsletter. What would you like to see?











Is everyone aware we have a suggestion box? It is also the residents post box which is outside the kitchenette door.








We are looking for content for the next one – news, photographs and  articles - all contributions very welcome!








Anyone want to take on the task of writing the next one? Please? �









